
Dear Planning Commission Members, 
I am a long time resident of the Thornoaks Neighborhood.  I am writing to add my voice to those of  my 
neighbors who have written to you with concerns about the South Pond Village project.  I fully agree and 
echo all of the issues they raised.  Rather than repeat the points I am sending a panoramic image 
captured last summer of the wetlands.  It begins an ends with East Huron River Drive roadbed.  I feel it is 
useful to focus on a  unique aspect of this particular wetland: It affords visual access to hundreds if not 
thousands of drivers each day.  It is a scenic treasure an must be preserved.  Given the developers 
disregard to process I too urge you to issue a stop work order for the entire South Pond Village 
property parcel number 09-09-35-400-047. 
 
Many thanks for your efforts of behalf of citizens, 
e 
 
 
--  
Ellen P Vaughan 
4038 Thornoaks  
Ann Arbor Mi 48104 
 
Vaughan LLC 
734 846 6903 
 
 


